
Dear Parents/Carer 

What a fantastic half term it has been. The children have 
worked so hard this and have made fantastic progress. We 
are so proud of their achievements. As a school, we have 
focussed on our Respect Value since the start of the summer 
term through our personal development and celebration 
assemblies. This has been really successful with lots of 
children having treats on a Friday afternoon after they were 
‘Caught being respectful’ by staff. Next term, this will 
change to Resilience where we will be encouraging the 
children to try their hardest in all aspects of school life. We 
encourage them to push themselves, in a safe nurturing 
environment and to feel it is ok to make mistakes, learn from 
them and improve. 
 
Reminders 
Please can I remind all parents and carers about the 
importance of punctuality. Arriving late for school not only 
means your child will miss out on their learning, research 
has shown that children can feel anxious too. The missed 
work, will be difficult to catch up on so please make every 
effort to arrive between 8.50 – 9 am every day. If you are 
having difficulties getting your child to school, please 
contact us for support. 
 
Transition arrangements 
We understand how important an effective transition is for 
our children. Not only those who are joining us for the first 
time in Foundation stage but also for those who are moving 
up the school and also for our Year 6 children, who will be 
leaving us at the end of the year to join their chosen 
secondary schools. 
 
The vast majority of our year 6 pupils will be out at some 
point during week commencing Monday 4th July - you 
should have received communications directly from them. 
Please get in touch with your class teacher, the school office 
or a member of the Senior Leadership Team if you are 
unsure. 
 
For all other children we will be having two dates for 
transition. These will be on Thursday 29th June (pm) and 
Wednesday 5th July (am). This is a crucial time for children 
to get to know their new teacher, their new class 
environments and expectations. We will send further 
information about this, nearer the time. 
 
Parking around school 
Please can we ask that all families are considerate and 
respectful when parking around school at drop off and 
collection times? There have been several complaints from 
residents about people blocking driveways, thus preventing 
access to private property. This could be a huge safety 
concern as this could also prevent the emergency services 
from doing their job. Many thanks for your cooperation with 
this. 
 
Mr D. Milner 
Headteacher 

Volume 5 Issue: 003 Circulation: 420 Date: Friday 26th May 2023 
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Staff announcement 

Mrs Moorcroft will be taking over as SENDco for Isaac 
Newton from the start of half term. She has had an effective 
handover with Mrs Beeby to ensure the children’s needs are 
all met and she is very keen get started in her new role. 
 
We held interviews for Mrs Beeby’s replacement this week. 
I am pleased to say there were a number of eminently 
qualified applicants and we have appointed. The new 
member of staff, who will start in September, will be 
announced after half term. 

Safeguarding Update 

As a school community we must remember that keeping our 
children safe is everyone's responsibility. We always 
appreciate your support and thank you for reporting 
concerns when you see or hear of incidents outside school. 

Home learning 
 

Oscar did some brilliant facts all about 
Scotland Great work at home with his 

mum! Well done. He was 
interested in this because 
his ‘Mama’ is from 
Scotland. 
 
Antonina created an 
amazing fact file at home, 
all about the Isle of White which is linked 
with their seaside topic!  

Year 4 Residential - Stibbington Centre 
 
This term, the Year 4's enjoyed their annual residential trip 
to Stibbington. They took part in many Art activities 
including making photograms, clay pressing and  creating 
installation art using natural resources. The evening was 
spent around a campfire and toasting marshmallows. Which 
fortunately came with beautiful weather too! On the second 
day, the children took part in team building activities, where 
it was great to see all the children pulling together to cross 
imaginary seas on crates to rescue a polar bear and to build a 
shelter to protect them from the rain (this was tested out, 
followed with many screams of excitement from the 
children!) Overall, it was a very successful trip enjoyed by 
both children and staff and the children were a delight to 
take away. Unfortunately, it will be our last trip to 
Stibbington as the centre is closing in September but, we are 
currently looking for new residential location for the next 
year.   



Sports events 

 
Last week we took a group 
of children to the Year 3/4 
Tennis Festival held at 
Grantham Tennis Club. We 
are incredibly lucky to have 
Lewis, a tennis coach, work 
with our children over 
lunchtimes and he selected a 
small group to take part. 
The children completed a 
variety of skill based 
activities, boosting their 
knowledge and 
understanding of the game 
of tennis. They were 
fantastic all afternoon, taking part with huge smiles on their 
faces. Well done to you all, you represented our school 
fantastically!! 

Over the past 6 weeks our Year 5 children have been working 
alongside Max, a cricket coach from the Belvoir Cricket and 
Countryside Trust. They have learned how to strike the ball, 
how to aim and bowl at the wickets and how to score runs. 
The children have been incredibly enthusiastic every week, 
listening and taking on board lots of new skills and advice 
from a specialist! Thank you to Max for working with the 
children, we have thoroughly enjoyed having you in school 
and hope to have you back again next year! 

A group of Year 5 children have been taking part in a fitness 
mentoring programme with Kane from Inspire+. They have 
been working on aspirations for the future and how they can 
become more physically active. They have set themselves 
targets, with many identifying areas where they could take 
part in more activities away from screens and technology. 
They have worked so hard over the past 6 weeks and we look 
forward to hearing about all the goals they have achieved. 

Thank you to Kane for working alongside our children, they 
really enjoyed the opportunity! 

This week children in Year 3 have begun their intra-school 
house competitions. All will take part in rounders and cricket 
based games, showcasing all they have learned throughout 
the term. We have seen some excellent play and great 
sportsmanship from all. So far the winners in Rounders for 
Year 3 were Robertson (red house) More results will follow 
after half term! 

Dates For Your Diary: 

15th/16th May  Year 4 Residential at Stibbington 

26th May Half term 

5th June  Term 6 Starts 

6th June  Class 5 at Ferry Meadows 

7th June  Class 6 at Ferry Meadows 

13th June  Year 5 at Burleigh House 

20th June Year 5 Knipton Day 

26th June Class 11 Belvoir Farm Day 

27th June KS2 Meres Sports Day 

28th June Class 12 Belvoir Farm Day 

6th July  Year 3 Roman Day 
(Theatre in school) 

7th July  Reports out to parents 

21st July  End of the academic year 

4th & 5th September 
2023 

INSET days 
(School closed for ALL pupils) 

19th July Year 6 Leavers Assembly (6:30pm) 

6th September Start of Autumn Term 

5th July Transition Morning 

29th June Transition Afternoon 



Online safety  

National Online Safety produce online help guides known as #wakeupewednesday to keep children safe online. This week, 
we are focussing on on-line bullying. This is defined as ‘Ongoing hurtful behaviour towards someone online’ 

Cyber bullying males it’s victims feel upset, uncomfortable and unsafe. In the digital world, it has numerous forms: hurtful 
comments on a person’s post; deliberately leaving people out of group chats; sharing embarrassing images or videos about 
someone or spreading gossip. Cyber bullying can seriously damage a young person’s mental health! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Online Safety have now produced an app with lots of useful advice, support and guides around being safe 
online.  Find out more by going to https://info.nationalonlinesafety.com/mobile-app 


